
Information for applicants/marketing authorisation holders - submitting of package samples of veterinary medicinal products 
Institute for State Control of Veterinary Biologicals and Medicines („ÚSKVBL“) informs applicants/marketing authorisation holders about change, regarding requirement to supply one sample of the product package (or its mock-up) before its introduction to the market, after the decision on marketing authorisation or variation to a marketing authorisation (which will affect the change in design of the product or it’s packaging) becomes effective, according to Section  33, par. 3 (h) of Act on Pharmaceuticals No. 378/2007 Coll., as last amended. 

ÚSKVBL abandons this requirement and marketing authorisation holders will no longer, effective April 1st 2013, be required to supply the samples of products or product packages (commercial packages, wrappers, or package mock-ups). This step is motivated by our intention to minimize the administrative load of both the pharmaceutical industry and ÚSKVBL staff and is in compliance with above mentioned provision of the Act on Pharmaceuticals, which permits us, in certain justifiable cases to drop the requirement.      

It remains the responsibility of marketing authorisation holder to ensure, that authorised veterinary medicinal product agrees with data and documentation submitted under the terms of marketing authorisation procedure and subsequent variations. Inspection and supervision over the compliance of the texts on the label and package leaflet of the medicinal products marketed in Czech Republic with the texts approved by the USKVBL and issued with the relevant decisions will be carried out by post-authorisation quality control within the framework of market surveillance.
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